
Nā tō rourou,
nā taku rourou 
ka ora ai te iwi

With your food
basket and my
food basket the
people will thrive

WHAT'S 
INSIDE?

There are lots of exciting learning opportunities in Term 3. Further in this
newsletter is information about our ‘Move-athon’, we have students off to
Sports Camp and the AIMS games later this term. Rehu Tai, speeches and
poetry recitals are a Term 3 focus and it’s always a moment of pride to see
how well our students perform in the oral language area. Term 3 also sees
Cook Island and Tongan language weeks as well as Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori.
Team newsletters will be giving more information shortly around the learning
specific to each team. Let’s have an awesome term!

Julie Cowan
Principal
Learn Grow Succeed
E ako E tipu E tu!
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Term 3, Week 1 2024

Thursday July 25 

Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Malo e Lelei, Fakaalofa Lahi Atu, Talofa Lava, Nǐ hǎo, Salut, Namaste, Bonjour,
Bula Vinaka, Guten Tag, Goeie Dag, Shalom, Cześć, Hello, Ciào, おはよう (Ohayoou), 안녕 Ahn Nyeong,

Olá, Privet!, Xin Chào, Salam, Goedendag, Chom Reap Sour,  សួស្ Suosdei, Ayubowan, Ẹnlẹ́ó

Haere mai, welcome to Term 3. 

In the next school holidays
(October) the Playground
People will be installing our
new play space over by Te
Awa in the middle of our
school. (Design pictured). 
The purchase of both the hall
sound system and the play
space has been thanks to the
support team and their
fundraising events, the
school board and grants
from Rano Trust and Four
Winds Foundation.

Over the school holidays we had
our new sound system installed in
the hall by Next Group. It’s so
exciting that we’ll have a reliable,
clear, easy to use sound system so
celebrations and other events can
be easily heard! 

 Raising the funds for big ticket items such as these takes time (sometimes it feels
like forever) but every sausage sold, every “-athon” dollar raised, every disco
attended, every calendar or pack of cards ordered etc., all helps so thank you so
much to everyone in the community who has helped and participated in
fundraising activities over the last few years.

http://www.reremoana.school.nz/
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Out of Zone Places at Reremoana School
If our current families know of any out of zone students wishing to apply for a place at
Reremoana School, please pass on the following information:

The board has determined that Reremoana School has the following spaces available for Out of Zone
enrolments for children TO ENROL AND START IN 2024

4 spaces for new entrant/Year 0
5 spaces at Year 3
15 spaces at Year 4 or 5

Applications for these out of zone spaces close on 15 August, 3pm. If more applications are received
than places a ballot will be held on August 22nd. Parents will be informed of the outcome of the ballot
within 3 school days of the ballot being held.
Our enrolment scheme can be found on our website
Please email katrinal@reremoana.school.nz to request an enrolment pack or if you have any
questions.
Please note: We will shortly be looking at spaces for 2025 and advising accordingly.

https://www.reremoana.school.nz/page/information/
mailto:katrinal@reremoana.school.nz


Reremoana School Move-athon!
Every second year we do an ‘athon’ as a major fundraiser as well as a learning opportunity linked to
our curriculum - you might remember 2022’s Spell-athon. This year we are doing a Move-athon! For 2
weeks our students will be stepping, jumping, dancing, running and moving through this Move-a-thon
to get fit, active, and support our school. Funds raised by this super active and fun Move-athon will be
put towards wet day board games for the classrooms to ease those rainy lunchtimes, as well as our
big new project: a carved waharoa for the entrance to our school that pays respect to our mana
whenua, the history and name of the school, and celebrates our cultural diversity. By supporting this
fundraiser you are encouraging our tamariki to be active, have some fun, and also making our school
be a better place for all our students. Thank you for supporting Reremoana School.

How does a Move-athon work?  Students will set a goal that requires them to move more than they
usually do, over a 2 week period, 5-18th August. Over these 2 weeks they will record their moving
activity on the log sheet that has come home with this notice. There will be activities before and after
school and during break times for students to opt into. Keep an eye on HERO and Facebook for
information about some community based activities/after school activities. On Friday 16th August we’ll
have a grand Move-athon event at school with lots of fun movement activities for students to
participate in and to help them reach their goal.  

Information on signing up, prizes and more coming tomorrow (Friday) when we ‘launch’ our Move-
athon across the school. Log sheets will also be sent home tomorrow.

Term 3 Lunches
We are pleased to inform of an expanded lunch order list for Term 3:

Tues, Weds: Sandwiches and Warm Meals - *New*  from the Wattle Downs Cafe
Thurs: Pita Pit
Fri: Sushi and Bakery items

Order your lunches via KINDO before 9am each Tues-Fri.

Some of the items available on Tues/Weds from Wattle Downs Cafe:

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/app/login
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Student Council Update
In the final week of Term 2 the head and deputy
leaders had an off site meeting - “Hot Chocolate
and a Chat” to talk through a few things about the
Council. One of the things they decided was they
they would like to try running a few things without
adult support. This week they held their first meeting
without Ms Fothergill.
All council members are in the process of finalising
an area they would like to lead in in Term 3 - an
area of passion or need. To help them determine
their focus, the council surveyed both students and
staff to get their voice. 
 Look out for progress on these in future
newsletters.

Drop Zone Reminders
If you have parked and left your vehicle on the school
side of the drop zone in the mornings, you may have
found a friendly reminder tucked under your
windscreen wiper. 
When cars are parked and left here, the flow of the
drop zone is impeded by the lack of space. If you need
to park in the mornings, please do so safely on the
road, or neighbouring streets,
The flow is also affected by cars stopping just inside
the entrance to the drop zone by the yellow poles by
the hall, and letting children out. This is unsafe and also
not helpful for keeping the drop zone flowing
successfully.
 

Key for the School Grounds
Would you like to be able to bring your children to use the school
playground, turf and grounds outside of school hours? Would you
like to come and practice your hockey, football or tennis skills during
the weekend? We are offering families of our school the opportunity
to hire a gate key for $50 a year (plus bond).  If you would like
further information please contact Cheryl at the office:
cherylw@reremoana.school.nz
 

Another helpful thing to do is to drive up to the top of the drop zone as opposed to waiting or taking
the parks closest to the gates. It won’t hurt your child/ren to walk a few metres further. 
 

mailto:cherylw@reremoana.school.nz


Te Ra o Tumeke Tumuaki - Wed 31 July
Next Wednesday we celebrate our Principal Mrs Julie Cowan, on Te Ra o Tumeke Tumuaki, an
initiative that recognises and celebrates the amazing contribution principals make to education. 
Please see the poster below that invites our students to share what they would do if they were
Principal for the day, with winners getting to spend some special one on one time with Mrs Cowan. 



ATTENTION!Te Roopu ō Hinemoana is a select group of students from our Senior
Kapa Haka. 
In order to be selected and join the group there is a trial process and
level of commitment expected.
 It is led by Whaea Ash on Mondays from 3:15-4:30pm. 
This group is for year 5 and up only.
 Notices for this group are usually communicated to our tamariki
through our in school student notices system.
Communication to parents is via Hero. 
If there are any pātai please contact nikkiv@reremoana.school.nz or
shannong@reremoana,school.nz

Te Roopu ō Hinemoana
HOW DOES IT WORK?



REREMOANA
SCHOOL 

CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS

Y0 Boys Y0 Girls

1 Larry Niv

2 Sakithyan Aleena

3 Dylan Sophia

Y1 Boys Y1 Girls

1 Kion Elinor

2 Tawera Eden

3 Johnson Isla

Y2 Boys Y2 Girls

1 Mason Zara

2 Dominic Georgie

3 Alex Richelle

Y3 Boys Y3 Girls

1 Max Nina

2 Luka Victoria

3 Kaden Blair

Y4 Boys Y4 Girls

1 Liam Angelique

2 Mason Savannah

3 Desmond Deanna 

Y5 Boys Y5 Girls

1 Te Manawa Leila

2 Donevyn Jennifer

3 Dewan Aleisha

Y6 Boys Y6 Girls

1 Nathaniel Indi-Rose

2 Marcus Amelia

3 Julius Lylah

Y7 Boys Y7 Girls

1 Carlo Ariel & Crislyn

2 John -

3 Brayden Amanda

Y8 Boys Y8 Girls

1 Tyrese Leishay-Rose

2 Salvador Sienna

3 Marcus Demiao

Congratulations to the following 
students on their placings!

Be Resilient.............Be Collaborative...........Be Creative.........Be Respectful........Be A Contributor........Be A Thinker

REREMOANA
SCHOOL 

CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS



Be Resilient.............Be Collaborative...........Be Creative.........Be Respectful........Be A Contributor........Be A Thinker

Cross Country Photos!



Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Week 1
22 Jul -26 Jul Full School Newsletter

Move-athon
Launch
Te Awa 3 Matariki
Reward Day

Week 2
29 Jul - 2 Aug Te Ra o Tumeke

Tumuaki
Team Newsletters
School Reminders

Week 3
5 Aug - 9  Aug

Cook Is Language
Week

Move-athon
logging starts
MPSSA Netball
BOT Meeting

Pre AIMS Rippa
Tournament

Auckland Hockey
Champs

Full School Newsletter
AIMS Fundraiser lunch

CCSA Cross
Country
Choir Competition
(evg)

Week 4
12 Aug - 16 Aug Te Moana Rehu

Tai Finals

MPSSA Girls
Football School Reminders

Te Awa Rehu Tai Finals
Move-athon
finishes

Week 5
19 Aug - 23 Aug
SPORTS CAMP

Tongan
Language Week

Full School Newsletter Counties Cross
Country

Week 6
26 Aug - 30 Aug School Reminders Fathers Breakfast

Week 7
2 Sept - 6 Sept MPSSA Cross

Country
Full School Newsletter
Te Puna Poetry Finals

Camp Fundraiser
Lunch

Week 8
9 Sept - 13 Sept

AIMS Games
School Reminders

Week 9
16 Sept - 20 Sept
Te Wiki o Te Reo

Māori

BOT Meeting Full School Newsletter

Week 10
23 Sept - 27 Sept MPSSA Basketball

School Reminders
Camp Fundraiser
Lunch
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Term 3 Important Dates
Updated Weekly

Term 4 Monday 14 October - Tuesday 17th Dec (Labour Day 28 Oct, TOD 29 Oct)
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